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Little Dewchurch Parish Council
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of
Little Dewchurch Parish Council held at

The Village Hall Committee Room, Little Dewchurch
on Tuesday 13th November 2018
No LDPC/AW/043

Councillors Present
         Councillor Mr. Philip Williams (Chair)
         Councillor Mr. James Murphy 

         Councillor Mrs. Jane Lisle (Vice Chair)
         Councillor Miss. Sue Daynes
         Councillor Mr. Tom Straker

   
Parish Clerk Mrs. Alison Wright  

Also Present
Ward Cllr David Summers and one member of the public were present.  
1.0 Apologies for Absence
There were apologies received from Councillors D Cholmondeley and B Mason. The Chair welcomed everyone to the Meeting. 
2.0    Declarations of Interest & Dispensations

2.1    Declarations of Interest





There was one declaration of interest made – Cllr P Williams regarding planning application 182821

2.2    To consider any written applications for dispensation




No written applications had been received
3.0
To Receive, Approve and Sign the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, held on 16th October 2018, were unanimously confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 
4.0    To Receive Reports from:-

         4.1 The Ward Councillor:  Ward Councillor Summers explained that he had called a meeting with the Planning Officer and the applicant of planning consultation number 182821 on site to discuss the proposal for an amended garage design. He asked that any pothole issues be e mailed through to him and cc these to Linzy Outtrim at Balfour Beatty. The Task and Finish Group were looking at pot holes and reporting back. A list of local roads requiring attention from the velocity patcher had been sent in. A comment was made about the “overstating of jobs” when pricing was being undertaken and an example of the Lugg Bridge closure for three weeks was highlighted. The Ward Cllr asked to be kept up to date with issues and cc’d into the outdoor gym e mails. He left the meeting at 8.08 pm.
         4.2 Local Police update – bulletins had been circulated when received. A new PCSO had been appointed and Lowri Anderson had moved to another area. The details for the new PCSO were: PCSO Carol Marsh SNT Hereford City Southside and Rural herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk Mobile: 07890 524667
         Carol Marsh had advised that the speed gun would be deployed in the area on various dates to help catch those who were speeding.

4.3 Locality Steward - not present but bulletins had been received. 
5.0
Public Question Time

No issues were raised.

6.0     Finance
6.1
Confirmation of Bank Balances 
   Bank balances were noted as £22078.79 in the Barclays Community Account as at the November meeting date. Bank account total includes both Parish Council and Social Committee Fund monies. The bank balance was commented as having a reasonable reserve that can be put to use for the benefit of the community. Tribute was paid to Derek Howells, who had recently passed away, and who had been a former chair of the parish council. Thanks were recorded for all of his work for the community over many years.
   The Social Fund Balance held in account £509.73. 

6.2    Receipts:   Precept received £5184.50 on 1/10/18.
            6.3    To agree Invoices for Payment (including purchase of village Christmas tree and proposal for new lights)

The payments were approved for payment as per the Payments Listing.              

                   From Parish Council Funds:
                   Mrs A Wright (salary Nov £245.96, mileage £9.45)                                         £255.51
                HM Revenue & Customs (Tax due on salary)                                           £61.60

                   Mr. R. Simpkins (grass cutting)                                                               £120.00

                   Mrs A Wright (salary Dec £246.16)                                                        £246.16

                   HM Revenue & Customs (Tax due on salary)                                           £61.40

                   Crescendum Ltd (web services)                                                               £876.00

                   Longfield Services (Lengthsman)                                                              £57.50
                   K Tibbetts (Christmas Tree 2018)                                                              £96.00
                                                                                            Sub Total       £1774.17
                   Payments to be made from Social Committee Funds: 
                   Nil                                                                                                                 £0.00

                                                                        Sub Total            £0.00
                                                                                                      Grand Total        £1774.17
It was resolved that the payments be approved, proposed by Cllr Straker and seconded by Cllr Lisle. Payments to be made were carried. The purchase of new tree lights would be reimbursed. Thanks were recorded to Andrew for erecting the tree and for providing electricity for the lights.
7.0    Roads & Footpaths 

7.1  Lengthsman - to discuss matters requiring attention on roads and footpaths: Lengthsman would be carrying out winter tasks. He would check the brambles opposite Cllr Mason’s home and trim back. Also to be cleared would be the village entrance splay. The yellow lines outside the school were noted as not having been renewed as had been promised before the summer holidays. Cllr Murphy to chase this.         
7.2 To receive Play Area Working Group update - including update on access and equipment. 
         The issue raised at the October Parish Council Meeting regarding access to the playing field had been followed up and the following response received from Herefordshire Housing. “The land concerned at the garage block belongs to Herefordshire Housing and whilst it does not include a formal right of way, we have no objection to members of the public crossing it in order to access the play area.”

         This information would be published in the next edition of the “Diary” and would also be put onto flyers for distribution to all tenants/owners of the garages at the end of St David’s Rise. Cllr Murphy would advise Cllr Lisle of the list of tenants/owners relating.

         The Play Area Working Group had met with Dave Tristram, Project Funding Advisor, regarding grant funding to progress the equipment project. The proposed new equipment would be moved to the bottom of the site and the existing goal posts would be moved as required. Funding applications were being put forward. A fence may be required to divide the goal area from the equipment. All of the proposals for the new equipment were agreed in principle but funding would need to be in place before the official order was confirmed.
8.0
Planning   
          8.1 To consider response to Planning Applications, as notified, and then determined by Herefordshire Council
         APPLICATION NO & SITE ADDRESS: Planning Re-consultation - 182821 - High Point, Nortons Point Road, Little Dewchurch, HR2 6PR 

         DESCRIPTION: Variation of condition 2 ref 173445/F. (construction of replacement dwelling with associated garaging and landscaping) Amendment to garage design.

The planning application had been commented previously by the parish council as regards the moving of the proposed garage to an alternative part of the site. It was agreed that the original comments should be reiterated and the parish council would circulate amendments to the final submission before it was sent to the Planning Department.
          8.2 Village matters (including parking and signage updates as applicable) addressed.         
9.0   Tree Warden – update and actions  

Cllr Straker, the Tree Warden, advised that the oak was being replaced by the green. The suggestions of the planting of a community orchard and other trees, possibly on the village green, were discussed. There was the possibility of there being free trees available. The suggestion of a low level hedge to replace the guard rail around the green was also mentioned. It was agreed that Cllr Straker and Cllr Daynes would look into the possibilities of the free trees, and planting, and report back.  
10.0  Information Sheet/Correspondence and updates 
Content of the Sheet was noted and included: 
Anthony Bush, Parish Liaison and Rural Services Officer was leaving on the 15th November and had been replaced by newly appointed and titled Local Resources and Assets Officer Philippa Lydford 
         Email plydford@herefordshire.gov.uk
         Telephone 01432 261640

         Update regarding Section 106 monies and spend proposals (if not covered elsewhere) – 
This was covered under the playground update re gym equipment.
         Hereford Community Land Trust (HCLT) initiative – to receive any update 
         Cllr Murphy advised that scoping grants and training were now available. Meetings were in the pipeline to promote the ideas and bids were being formulated on two land parcels locally to help deliver on the aspirations of the Core Strategy and the Neighbourhood Development Plan. Further details on meeting etc. would follow.
. 
         Update re laptop training 
         The laptop training would be progressed on 29/11/18. The new parish website was up and running.    
11.0

Matters for the Agenda of the next Meeting

         The usual items are all to be on the Agenda. Update on free trees to be included also.
12.0
Confirmation of the Next Meeting Time, Date & Venue
The next ordinary meeting of the Parish Council would be held on Tuesday 15th January 2019 at the Little Dewchurch Village Hall from 7.30pm. 
         The Meeting closed at 10.03pm
        Signed……………………………………………………….…………….…………
        (Chairman)      
        Date ………….. 15th January 2019  
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